Safety Committee  
May 8, 2025
Members Present

Ray Roberts, B&G

Dan Gregg, B&G

Sara Huggins, Human Resources 
Crystal Carpenter, B&G
Deborah Dellorso, Public Defender

Holly Dames, Planning
Brandon Halt, B&G 
Carrie Perrell, Recorder of Deeds
Jordan Sealy, Public Safety
Sean Walters, Judge Neuman’s Office
Paul Krajacic, WCCF

Joshua Tustin, Probation Services
Guests Present

Gerald Coleman, Public Safety

Absent
Joe Zaranec, Children & Youth
Rebekah Drilak, Clerk of Courts 
Dan Harvey, Public Safety 
Scott Berry, BHDS
Ed Schell, Sheriff’s Department
Michelle Manni, Aging
Jesse Barkey, IT

Meeting started at: 10:02 A.M.        
Approval of Minutes
· Approval of April Minutes: Deborah D. made a motion to approve minutes and Holly D. seconded the motion; motion carried unanimously. 
Old Business

· The plan for the fire drill is moving forward now that the moving of offices is mostly complete. 
· The floor coordinators will need to be trained first. Some have already been trained, but Public Safety will make sure that all of them receive the training. 
· The goal is to have the fire drill occur by July 1st. 
· Public Safety will coordinate with Pearson Testing Center, which is not a County department, but is located in the Crossroads Building. 
Safety Suggestions

· The committee discussed the procedure by which the doors around the Crossroads Building lock after-hours. It could be a safety concern that if an employee leaves the building after 4:30, but then needs to get back in, they are not able to do so because the doors automatically lock. It was discussed that a solution to this would be to add more badge swipes, so that an employee could get back into the building, at any door, using their employee ID badge. Buildings & Grounds and IT will coordinate this. 
· The committee discussed a recent incident when an individual from the public fell in the area where the steps lead into the Crossroads Parking Garage. There is a lip in the sidewalk which caused her to trip. The committee discussed that the County will continue to notify the City of Washington of any accidents or injuries that occur in the garage. 
· Brandon H. relayed a request from the Parks Department requesting that AED’s be added to Mingo Park, Cross Creek Park, Ten Mile Park, and the Panhandle Trail. Currently, the only AED at any of the parks is in the Sheriff’s vehicle. 
· There was a recent situation during a storm where the flag on the roof of the Courthouse blew down. An employee went up to fix the flag. Someone from the public had suggested that this was an unsafe act, however, the employee was walking on a track that was intended for roof-access. To make this even safer, Buildings & Grounds will purchase a cable and harness for future incidents where an employee needs to be on the roof. 
Workers’ Compensation 
· Accident reports from April were discussed. 
· No corrective action required.
New Business

· The County recently signed a maintenance contract with the current AED’s that are on site.

· Ray and Dustyn Montgomery from Public Safety are going to take an inventory of all the AED’s that are on the County campus. 
· The fire academy will also need an AED. Per Gerald Coleman, they will purchase one for this location. 
· The committee discussed the area in the lobby of the Crossroads Building where the Deputy Sheriff is stationed. There are currently “push buttons” in every stairwell, that if pushed, a light will light up at the switchboard at the Sheriff’s desk. These buttons will be tested by Buildings & Grounds to make sure they work properly. The committee also agreed that it would be helpful if there was camera access at this desk. 
· The next meeting will be June 12th at 10:00 am. 
· Meeting adjourned at 10:30 A.M.
